From: Monique Davids 
Sent: Friday, August 31, 2018 2:45 PM
To: Steve Berlin
Cc: Rupal Bapat; Matthew Frost; Richard Superfine
Subject: ICE CREAM CAKE LEFT AT 2350 W. OGDEN - ETHICS REPORT 

Hi 

This is a follow up to my earlier phone conversation with Steve Berlin.

Around noon today a cab driver left an ice cream cake on the table in the lobby.  Cleaning staff brought this to my attention.

We determined who it was and I called the driver and he said he brought it to give it to us but realized he couldn’t and then felt bad and wanted to throw it away but couldn’t find a trash can.

I spoke to Steve Berlin who told me to dispose of the cake and send an email.  

When I went to dispose of the cake I realized it was gone.  

I went to Javier Ortiz and told him to check the security camera to see what happened to the cake.

As he was checking, Michelle Sarbarneck came and told me that there was a man here about the cake.

When I went to reception, a man told me that his 9 year old nephew took the cake off the table because he thought it was abandoned property and asked if he could have it.

I called Steve Berlin again and Steve said "No, as it was a gift made in violation of department policy".

I explained that to the man and he said can I have a piece? I told him that he could not.

I disposed of the cake and the bag it came in in the kitchen trash and told cleaning staff what happened.

N.B.  When Javier checked the camera is was not a nine year old that took the cake but an adult male.

Regards,
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